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NYSFAAA Executive Council 
December 14, 2020 

Remote (GTM) Meeting 
9:00 am to 12:00 p.m. 

 
Call to Order & Roll Call Leslie/Polino 

 

Present: 
President – Adrienne King 
Past President – Howard Leslie 
1st VP – Renee Swift 
2nd  VP – Brian Smith 
Secretary – Anne Sullivan Polino 
Treasurer – Shalena Clary 
Past Treasurer – Susan Godreau 
Region 1 – Lea Nuwer 
Region 2 – BJ Revill 
Region 3 – Patricia Donahue 
Region 4 – Rochelle Filler 
Region 6 – Michelle Bolton 
Region 7 – Clair Jacobi 
Region 8 – Stacey Hawkins 

Guests: 
Linda Athearn Foster 
Christopher Barto 
Debra Evans 
Kelly Kelly 
Lisa Simpson 
Jeanne McCarthy 
Kerrie Cooper 
Tanya Patterson-Stanley 
Renee Nunziato 

 

Adrienne King called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m. A quorum existed 
 

 

MOTION: A motion was made by Lea Nuwer, seconded by Rochelle Filler that we allow David 
Glezerman to post Podcast #33 on his website. to 

There was no discussion. The motion passed with 11 in favor, no oppositions, and no abstentions. 
 
 
 
 
 

Discussion via Email 

Approval of Minutes (October 2020) Anne Sullivan Polino 
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MOTION: A motion was made by Howard Leslie, seconded by Renee Swift to accept the October 2020 
Executive Council minutes, with two small edits. 

The motion passed with all in favor, no opposition and no abstentions. 
 

 

 

Advocacy Day Adrienne King/Christopher Barto 
 

Advocacy Day is tentatively planned for February 9, 2021. The event will be held in a virtual format 
which should create an opportunity for more participants especially by Regional Representatives. A 
number of Executive Council members expressed concern with the proposed date. 

 
Christopher Barto, Chairman of the Government Relations Committee, expects to hold a meeting in 
January to prepare for this event. 

 
There is a concern that if dollars are tied to initiatives/position, it is unlikely that we will get support 
given the current state of affairs at the state level. 

 
Proposed talking points includes: 

• Advocating for no cuts to current state aid programs. 

• Advocate for elected officials to ask the Governor and Budget Office to use federal funding to 
support student aid programs, to avoid cuts to Spring and prior term aid. 

• High School graduation mandate tied to FAFSA filing but not make it a requirement. There is 
evidence that state with this requirement have improved completion rates. The pros and cons of 
making this a mandate was discussed with points made on both sides. 

 

Christopher Barto thanked Howard Leslie for sharing NJSAFAA’s Government Relations Symposium 
information. A January meeting is planned between the two organization’s committees to collaborate in 
this area. Any resulting agreement must be reviewed and approved by the Executive Council. 

 
Federal Student Aid Conference Adrienne King 

 
Adrienne King discussed the Federal Student Aid Conference and acknowledged that it had some 
connectivity issues on the first day but commented that the conference attendance was higher than prior 
years at 15,000 attendees. The remote format allowed more individuals to attend. 

 
Adrienne recommended that we visit the conference site to review presentations. 

 
Novice Adrienne King and Renee 
Nunziato 

 
NYSFAAA has asked for a refund of the deposit held by Mercy College. A W9 was sent to Mercy on 
December 9, 2020 that was needed to obtain the refund. 

 
Planning for the next Novice event is in progress with meetings scheduled to discuss possible move to a 
virtual format. We need to finalize a platform for used with these virtual training events. 

President’s Report Adrienne King 
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Diversity and Inclusion Committee Tanya Patterson-Stanley 
 

The following report was provided by Tanya Patterson-Stanley, Chair of the Diversity and Inclusion 
Committee 

 
Good Day NYSFAAA EC 

Please find a report of the D & I Committee activity as of December 2, 2020. 

On November 10, 2020, an email went out to the NYSFAAA membership via 
NYSFAAA-L requesting representation from each of the eight regions. To date five 
(5) members have stepped up with two coming from region three. 

 
On November 17, 2020, a second email went out to regions 1, 2, 4, & 8 chairs to 
request their assistance in obtaining representation from their region. 

 
All Region chairs have followed up with their regions. There is a possible 
representative for Region 4. 

 
In order to fully impactful, it would help if we had a voice from every region of our 
association. My ask is that you add this to your agenda at your next EC meeting so 
that we may start working on the following endeavors: 

1. Defining what Diversity and Inclusion means for NYSFAAA 
2. Moving that definition to a vote to be added to our Constitution and 

Bylaws 
3. Working with TICC Committee and Secretary to ensure that our website 

does NOT include words are gender specific or insensitive to anyone. 
4. Lastly, working with the statewide training committee on implicit bias, 

what diversity looks like at the workplace. 
5. Moreover, we would like to ensure the diversity is not just race. There is 

so much more. 
 

As there has been limited work and no historic foundation that could be found on our 
website, we are hopeful for your continued support in this important endeavor. Our 
meetings will be held the third Thursday, of every month. It is a little late to meet this 
month without your input. But I would like to reach out to current NYSFAAA 
members who have stepped up before they lose their enthusiasm. 

 
Submitted by Tanya Patterson-Stanley, Chair 
Diversity & Inclusion Committee 

 
ADDENDUM 
Region Name Email Institution 
3 Peg Stearns mrstearn@syr.edu Syracuse University 
3 Maximo Flint-Morgan maflintm@syr.edu Syracuse University 
6 Andrea Dammar a damar@sunymaritime.edu SUNY Maritime College 
5 Cindy Garvey cgarvey@stac.edu St. Thomas Aquinas College 
7 Lyndsay Johnson lyndsay.johnson@stonybrook.edu Stony Brook University 

mailto:mrstearn@syr.edu
mailto:mrstearn@syr.edu
mailto:maflintm@syr.edu
mailto:maflintm@syr.edu
mailto:damar@sunymaritime.edu
mailto:damar@sunymaritime.edu
mailto:cgarvey@stac.edu
mailto:cgarvey@stac.edu
mailto:lyndsay.johnson@stonybrook.edu
mailto:lyndsay.johnson@stonybrook.edu
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EMAIL 
When NYSFAAA created the Diversity and Inclusion Committee, it was our effort to be 
more active and accountable to who and what we and those we represent. The 
committee is charged with improving the diversity of our membership and our leadership 
while building upon the strengths, commonalities, and differences we bring to higher 
education and the financial aid industry. Our NYSFAAA membership embodies 
professionals from varied, diverse backgrounds, and we need to champion that. 
Many of you may ask one or more of the following: 
Why should NYSFAAA curate this initiative? 
How do we do it? 
What are our goals? 
How do we define diversity? 
How do we define inclusion? 
How does NYSFAAA educate, train, and become an example of what other 

associations should embody? 
 

Well, let us start by clarifying two of these questions. What is the definition of diversity in 
Higher Education? - Diversity can include race, ethnicity, gender, religion, sexual 
orientation, geographical representation, religion, political beliefs, and more. 

 
What are The Top 5 Ways Diversity in Education Benefits Student Success? - The 
benefits of diversity in education, especially within higher education, stretches far and 
wide — affecting students’ academic and social experiences, as well as having a direct 
impact on their future. 

 
The positive effects of diversity enable students to work with people from other races, 
ethnicities, and cultural backgrounds and challenges the views they are accustomed to. This 
leads to greater awareness, understanding, and acceptance of differing beliefs and customs. 

 
Here is the request and perhaps a glimpse into the how: Ensuring that this committee has a member 
from each region to serve as both a liaison and contributor to the objectives below. 

 
COMMITTEE OBJECTIVES 
Members 
Diversity & Inclusion Committee 

• Diversity – Define and design NYSFAAA’s role as it pertains to diversity on all platforms. 

• Inclusion - Create an inclusive environment that allows for safe platforms without harm intended or unintended. 
Ensuring our association foster an environment that promotes colleague engagement through awareness and 
inclusive leadership and skills training. 

• Communications - Ensure that Diversity & Inclusion initiatives, actions, and results are transparent in our 
bylaws, mission statement, website, and other communication platforms. 

• Accountability – to hold one another accountable for ensuring these standards are upheld and reflect the 
association’s values, and purpose. 

 

This committee is looking for eight members to serve. We will be reporting to the NYSFAAA President, 
Adrienne King, and all meetings will be via zoom on the third Thursday of every other month unless 
there is a calendar conflict. All interested members, please contact me at tpatte01@nyit.edu with a quick 
note of why you want to join and what you feel you can bring to the table and your region. 

mailto:tpatte01@nyit.edu
mailto:tpatte01@nyit.edu
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Adrienne thanked Tanya for moving this committee initiative forward. 
 

NYC DOE Adrienne King 
 

Adrienne King discussed NYFAAA partnering with NYCDOE on a FAFSA completion initiative for 
there is a need to increase the number of students completing their FAFSAs. Remote operations are 
causing a delay in this area. 

 
NYSACAC/Gates: Howard Leslie 

 
The NYSACAC/Gates Equity in Education has asked NYSFAAA to join and support this group. 
Christopher Barto participated in meeting with the group and he, along with Howard Leslie brought a 
concern back to the Executive Council in October with this group’s anti-proprietary school platform. 
This platform comes from the National ACAC organization the does not allow membership for 
proprietary schools. The New York State Association takes its lead from the National organization and 
has adopted this same stance. 

 
NYSFAAA agreed that this is not an informed position as NYSFAAA believes in inclusion and support 
for all sectors. 

 
It was agreed that it would be appropriate to have more conversations with the group in an effort to 
enlighten them on the merits of an understanding for and inclusion of all sectors of education. 

 
It was agreed that there would be no monetary support for this organization. 

 
The following statement from NYSACAC was reviewed. These broad based principles align with 
diversity and inclusion initiatives and many will want to sign onto this cause. 

 
 Education Equity Alliance of New York State 

A clarion call: The need for greater equity in educational opportunities for the citizens of New York 
State. A clarion call that has grown in visibility, magnitude, and importance with the negative impact of 
the COVID-19 pandemic. We ask that NYSFAAA join us in responding to this; to become part of 
the Education Equity Alliance of New York State. 

We continue to progress with our Student Success project, working collaboratively with many New York 
State education associations and nonprofit organizations to identify ways to make the college transfer 
process work more effectively for students. As an example, we are grateful for the opportunity to 
contribute to a bold statement on the need for more equity in our education system: New York State 
Education Equity Compact. Led by the United Way-NYC, the drafting of this statement included 
members of the teams of EdTrust-NY, #DegreesNYC/Goddard Riverside, and NYSACAC. 

Our goals are to gather wide support for this statement and to build statewide commitment to the ideals 
it represents. Here is the link to the NYS Education Equity Compact. 

I write today to ask that the leadership of NYSFAAA consider supporting this statement and then 
coordinate with us to reach out to our individual member institutions – many of which we share – to 
request their support. 

What is this New York State Education Equity Compact and why was it created? 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https%253A%252F%252Fjlorimer.typeform.com%252Fto%252FuYLrIQUr&amp;sa=D&amp;sntz=1&amp;usg=AFQjCNFAgLPqHdkqi-8IpAaIKouN7quoOw
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%253A%252F%252Fjlorimer.typeform.com%252Fto%252FuYLrIQUr&amp;sa=D&amp;sntz=1&amp;usg=AFQjCNFAgLPqHdkqi-8IpAaIKouN7quoOw
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As education-related budget items shrank due to the economic impact of the COVID-19 pandemic, 
organizations across New York State came together to craft a statement that integrates feedback from 
students, educational leaders, and employers to highlight a core pillar to our economic recovery: 
educational equity. 

Why does this matter? 

We cannot ignore the pivotal role of education in creating opportunities for us to move forward on the 
path toward recovery from the coronavirus pandemic. We must ensure that providing all students access 
to a quality education remains a priority. 

 
MOTION: 
A motion was made by Howard Leslie, seconded by Anne Sullivan Polino for President King to choose a 
delegation of NYSFAAA Executive Council members and/or others to have a conversation with 
NYSACAC to discuss concerns with their misrepresentation of the proprietary sector before considering 
support. 

 
A vote was called, and the motion passed with all in favor, no opposition and one abstention. 

 

 

Adrienne King provided the President-Elect’s Report as follows: 
 

Governance: 
Region Eight must hold an election. Stacey Hawkins to assist with this process. 

 
Virtual Platform Howard Leslie 

 
Given the continued need for virtual meetings and conferences, Howard, Renee Swift, Lea Nuwer and 
other members of the TICC reviewed different options available to NYSFAAA for virtual platforms. 
All option available integrate with ZOOM. MemberClicks platforms do not have near enough capacity 
and robustness to manage NYSFAAA’s conference needs. Cost is another factor that must be considered 
when reviewing the MemberClicks options. 

 
After discussing various options available a MOTION was made by Howard Leslie, seconded by Brian 
Smith to not renew Go to Webinar/Meeting Contract and start a new contract with ZOOM. 

 
Discussion followed with the following points/questions made: 

• Ability for regions to use new platform 

• Ease of use in conference situation with understanding that WHOVA will help with integration 

• ZOOM is more intuitive and easier to use. 
 

A Vote was called, and the motion passed with all in favor. 

 
 

The platform discussion continued on the WHOVA contract and timing of renewal given pending price 
increases. This option will give us the look and feel of the FSA Conference. The platform could be used for 
Novice and the annual conference. 

Past President Report Howard Leslie 
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Attributes of this platform were discussed including price, capacity, available meeting rooms, sponsorship 
area and event app. 

 
Howard has attorney reviewing the question of SLATE and covered institutions, employees and the link 
to sponsorship opportunities for the conference. 

 
MOTION: A motion was made by Howard Leslie, seconded by Michelle Bolton to use WHOVA for 
Novice and the annual conference. 

 
Discussion followed with the following points/questions made: 

• Reports of vendor sponsorship issues with WHOVA and other meetings 

• Concern with asking business partners to sponsor app and make donations in leu of paying for 
conference space and positive impact on scholarship donations. 

• Discussion of cost of platform and potential increases. 
 

A vote was called, and the motion passed with all in favor, no abstentions. 
 

 

Membership 
 

The Membership Committee met on December 10. Stacey Antonelli, of RPI is joining the committee 

There are 965 active members in 2020 compared to 1027 in 2019. 

Renee met with Howard Leslie and team to come up with plans for the committee. Want to target 
potential members. 

 
Patti Donahue thought it helpful to have information on why former members are not participating in 
the organizations. 

 
Mentorship Committee 
Taylor Kreutter, new Mentorship Chair is getting this committee’s work started. 

 

 

Technology, Innovation, & Communication Committee presented the following report 

Committee Members: 

Heather Adner, Ideta Daniel, Jannatul Ferdous-Hypolite, Howard Leslie, Sandy Looker, Nuwer, Sarah 
(Macri) O’Neal, Sean Sherwood, Sonya Stein, Tanya Patterson-Stanley 

 

Summary of Activities: 

• Supported SWT with surveying and website postings 

• Researched platforms for virtual Conference and Novice 

• Delegated tasks 

First Vice President Report Renee Swift 

Second Vice President Report Brian Smith 
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Upcoming Projects: 

• Bring up virtual platform for Novice and Conference 

• Increase social media presence 

• Assist rebooted Diversity & Inclusion Committee, as requested 

• Continuous updates to BOT knowledge 

• Continued support of SWT 

• Continued updates to website 

• Seeking new, active committee members 

 

Assistance Requested from Executive Council: 

• Updated names for committees and regional leadership 

 

Future Meetings and Events: 

TBD January /February 

 

Submitted By: Lea Nuwer & Sarah (Macri) O’Neal 

Date:      12/8/2020   

 

Statewide Training Committee 

 
Brian Smith thanked the Statewide Training Committee for its work over the past year and indicated that 
the committee was able to replace lost members. 

 
The Committee plans to email conduct a survey for the Spring semester training and finalize training 
dates. 

 
Below is a list the schedule of training events from Spring 2019 through Spring 2021 along with attendee 
counts. 

 

*NYSFAAA STATE WIDE TRAININGS* 
 

February 28 – From Conservations to Presentations: How to Connect with Students & Families 
 
 

 

September 18 – Having Fun with Taxes-part 1 
Presenter: Robert Weinerman 
Attended: 190 

SPRING 2019 

FALL 2019 
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D-19 

 
 

September 23 – Having Fun with Taxes-part 2 
Presenter: Robert Weinerman 
Attended: 180 

 

October 4 – 2020/2021 FAFSA and TAP Application Training 
Presenter: LaSonya Griggs & Michael Turner 
Attended: 512 

 

November 15 – Compliance Training 
Presenter: Danielle Di Lucia, Amy Glynn, Howard Leslie 
Attended: x (regional training) 

 

January 16 – Verification Training 
Presenter: JoEllen Saucier 
Attended: 161 

 

February 14 – Professional Judgement - Exercising Professional Judgement can be Challenging 
Presenter: Renee Nunziato & Sarah O’Neal 
Attended: 90 

 

March 13 (SWTCTYR) – Loans: The Federal, The Private, The Regs. And The New. 
**cancelled in person SWTCTYR due to COVID-19** 
Attended: 194 

 

April 21 – CARES Act Review 
*Open to PUBLIC-special training COVID-19 

Presenter: Aaron Lacey & Scott Goldschmidt 
Attended: 568 

 

April 24 – Mental Health 
*Open to PUBLIC-special training COVI 

Presenter: Dr. Jennifer Knack 
Attended: 166 

 

May 5 – Protecting Student Privacy in a Remote Environment 
*Open to PUBLIC-special training COVID-19 

Presenter: LaSonya Griggs 
Moderator: Mark McGinnis / Q&A: Linda Athearn-Forster 

Attended: 122 
 

May 8 – Loan Servicing during the COVID-19 Emergency 
*Open to PUBLIC-special training COVID-19 

Presenter: Tom Dalton 
Moderator: Lynn Sabulski / Q&A: Robert Weinerman 

Attended: 98 
 

May 14 – Adjusting to Our New Normal: A How-To on Staying Sane, Healthy, and Productive When 
Working from Home 

*Open to PUBLIC-special training COVID-19 
Presenter: Taylor Kruetter 

Moderator: Robert Weinerman / Q&A: x 
Attended: 91 

 

May 22 – Higher Education Relief Funds-CARES Act Panel Discussion 
Presenter: Kerry Lubold, Daniel Sharon, Maria Delnnocentiis, Robert Gilmore 

Moderator: Brian Smith / Q&A: Perry Brown 

SPRING 2020 
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Attended: 147 
 

May 28 – 2019 and 2020 Tax Issues for Financial Aid Officers 
Presenter: Robert Weinerman 

Moderator: Lynn Sabulski/ Q&A: Brian Smith 
Attended: 255 

 

June 23 – CARE Act Reporting Training 
*OPEN to PUBLIC-special training COVID-19 

Presenter: Lester McKenzie 
Moderator: Linda Athearn-Forster / Q&A: Brian Ghanoo 

Attended: 207 
 

June 25 – System Issues when Modifying your FAMS when Modifying your Terms 
*OPEN to the PUBLIC-special training COVID-19 

Presenter: Kelly Sinacola 
Moderator: Brian Smith / Q&A: x 

Attended: 48 
 

July 7 – Basics of Determining Academic Calendars (Standard, Non-Standard, and Non-Term) 
*OPEN to the PUBLIC-special training COVID-19 

Presenter: Nautochia Webb (Federal Trainer, Department of Ed) 
Moderator: Howard Leslie / Q&A: Robert Weinerman 

Attended: 121 

August 18 – Planning On Re-Opening? 

*OPEN to PUBLIC-special training COVID-19 
Presenter: Carlo Salerno & Mark McGinnis (CampusLogic) 

Moderator: Howard Leslie / Q&A: Linda Athearn-Forster 
Attended: 162 

 

September 24 – Having Fun with Taxes-part 1 
Presenter: Robert Weinerman 

Moderator: Linda Athearn-Forster / Q&A: Brian Smith 
Attended: 283 

 

October 2 – 2021-2022 FAFSA and TAP Application Training Annual Community Webinar 
Presenter: LaSonya Griggs & Michael Tuner 

Moderator: Lynn Sabulski / Q&A: Perry Brown 
Attended: 669 

 

October 8 – Having Fun with Taxes-part 2 
Presenter: Robert Weinerman 

Moderator: Linda Athearn-Forster / Q&A: Brian Smith 
Attended: 228 

 

October 13 – Clock Hour Training-part 1 
Presenter: Gregory Rinderle & Cathy Demchak 

Moderator: Lynn Sabulski / Q&A: Brian Smith 
Attended: 28 

October 14 – Clock Hour Training-part 2 

Presenter: Gregory Rinderle & Cathy Demchak 

SUMMER 2020 

FALL 2020 
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Moderator: Linda Athearn-Forster / Q&A: Linda Athearn-Forster 
Attended: 45 

 

October 15 – Clock Hour Training-part 2 
Presenter: Gregory Rinderle & Cathy Demchak 

Moderator: Brian Smith / Q&A: Lynn Sabulski 
Attended: 30 

 

October 28 – NYSFAAA Virtual Conference 
 

November 4 – NYSFAAA/NASFAAA CREDENTIAL TRAINING-Verification 
Presenter: Anthony Erwin 

Moderator: Howard Leslie / Q&A: Brian Ghanoo 
Attended: 95 

 

November 13 – Mindfulness in the Workplace 
Presenter: Lucinda Snyder 

Moderator: Lynn Sabulski / Q&A: Lynn Sabulski 
Attended: 74 

 

November 19 – Verification Training 
Presenter: Joellen Soucier 

Moderator: Brian Smith / Q&A: Brian Smith 
Attended:208 

 

December 10 – NYSFAAA/NASFAA CREDENTIAL TRAINING-Direct Loans 
Presenter: Taylor Kreutter 

Moderator: Howard Leslie /Q&A: Abby DeCastro 
Attended:78 

 

January 15 – NYSFAAA/NASFAA CREDENTIAL TRAINING-Satisfactory Academic Progress 
Presenter: 

Moderator: /Q&A: 
Attend: 

 

February 5 – NYSFAAA/NASFAA CREDENTIAL TRAINING-Student Eligibility 
Presenter: 

Moderator: /Q&A: 
Attend: 

 

February 26 – NYSFAAA/NASFAA CREDENTIAL TRAINING-Professional Judgment 
Presenter: 

Moderator: /Q&A: 
Attend: 

 

March  – NYSFAA/NASFAA CREDENTIAL TRAINING-Return of Title IV Funds 
Presenter: 

Moderator: /Q&A: 
Attend: 

 

March  – NYSFAAA/NASFAA CREDENTIAL TRAINING-Need 
Analysis Presenter: 

Moderator: /Q&A: 
Attend: 

 

SPRING 2021 
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April  – NYSFAAA/NASFAA CREDENTIAL TRAINING-Campus Based Programs 
Presenter: 

Moderator: /Q&A: 
Attend: 

 

April  – NYSFAAA/NASFAA CREDENTIAL TRAINING-Packaging and Aid Notification 
Presenter: 

Moderator: /Q&A: 
Attend: 

 

May  – NYSFAAA/NASFAA CREDENTIAL TRAINING-Cost of Attendance 
Presenter: 

Moderator: /Q&A: 
Attend: 

 

 

 
NASFAA Credential Training Update Kerrie Copper and Howard Leslie 

 
Kerrie Copper and Howard Leslie reported that NYSFAAA has facilitated two NASFAA Credential 
training topics: 

 

• Verification in November 

• Direct Loans in December 

Both events were well received 

Future events include: 

• SAP in January 

• Student Eligibility in February 

• Professional Judgment in February. 

 
As of December 14, 2021, they were still working on identifying trainers for these events. Registration 
can open once the ZOOM agreement is completed. 

 

 

 

School Outreach Committee 

 
The School Outreach Committee did not provide an update for this meeting. 

 
 
 
 

 

Shalena Clary provided the following Treasurer’s Report 

Secretary’s Report Anne Sullivan Polino 

Treasurer’s Report Shalena Clary 
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Shalena and Susan are meeting to finalize Shalena’s transition into the Treasurer’s role. 
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MOTION: A motion was made by Anne Sullivan Polino, seconded by Susan Godreau to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report 

 
The motion passed with all in favor, no opposition and no abstentions. 

 
 

 

HESC Update 

December 2020 

Processing 2021-22 

• TAP and STEM application opened 10/1/20 

• Application Enhancements made to account which include additional help text, and new logic 
that guides student through the process. 

• New logic will only allow for parent information based on marital status indicated on application 
for TAP, Excelsior, and ETA. 

• Excelsior tuition will be reset for 2021-22 for new and repeat recipients 

 
Student ID Processing 

• Continue processing H9751 files 

• Colleges with multiple school codes must make sure the student ID is sent for the correct code 
or send the ID for both school codes so in the event they adjust the school code the student ID 
is already on file. 

• Students with no ID will not be sent on any files to schools for processing 
o Includes Student Status Listing (SSL), Rosters, Ras, and Manifests 

2020-21 Processing 

• Roster processing began 10/14/20 for Summer and Fall 

• Runs monthly on the schedule posted 

• Citizenship documentation is being updated daily at HESC and is current at this time. 

• Documentation needed for first time NYS Financial Aid recipients only 
o HESC requests proof of citizenship documentation 
o Uploaded using students HESC account 
o Once documentation is received 
o Citizenship updated at HESC 
o Award will be reinstated 
o Student on SSL sent to school 

 

• Students who are previous recipients of NYS Financial Aid and who have a citizenship “c” code 
do not need to provide documentation 

o Schools would have collected documentation in prior years 
o Students will be set to citizenship approved** 
o NYS award will be reinstated 
o Sent on SSL to school 

** Currently run once a week until programming is in place 

HESC Update Lisa Simpson 
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• Fall 2020 prepayments were made available in late October 
o Total 80% of calculated prepay rate 
o College accounting reports will reflect full amount 
o 20% withheld amounts are not cuts to student awards 
o Change in payment schedule made to schools 
o Student awards should not be reduced 
o Schools should defer students' tuition for the entire amount of a student's estimated 

award 
 

• 2020 Scholarship applications not yet available 
o Part time scholarship (PTS) 
o APTS Program 
o Scholarship of Academic Excellence (SAE) notifications not yet sent for new recipients 

 
2019-20 Processing 

 

• All certifications should be processed at this time 

• Certify all Excelsior and ETA students on manifest now 

• Check error reports for TAP, Excelsior, and ETA 
o Update and recertify errors 
o Errors must be corrected and processed before close out of the year or students will not 

get paid. 

• Payments from April through July 31, 2020 began the end of August 
o 80% of full payment 
o 20% of payments temporary withheld 
o Not cuts to student awards 
o Change in payment schedule 
o Student awards should not be reduced 
o Schools should credit students' tuition for the entire amount of a student's certified award 

NYS Dream Act 

• Students complete NYS DREAM Act application 

• Eligibility for residency/citizenship and education is determined 

• Once complete, applicants continue to apply for specific NYS Financial Aid programs 

• Application periods are the same for all applicants 
o Applicants go through same verification processes 
o Once verification is complete, TAP awards are calculated, and applicant notified 
o Applicant information is provided to school on weekly status listing 
o Applicants will be placed on your payment rosters for certification 
o Programming change is in progress- HESC will be sending out 2019 certifications on a 

consolidated roster (CSR) by the end of December. 

▪ Temporary fix until students are fully loaded into the HESC mainframe system 

• Renewal process- 
o Student needs to complete new program application in subsequent years 
o For now, any change in information (school code changes as an example) needs to be 

completed by HESC. Students will be able to make changes within their accounts in the 
next weeks. 
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COVID Flag 

• Schools must certify online using the COVID flag 

• Spring certification using the COVID flag indicator remain as unprocessed until HESC received 
approval to process 

• Guidance on future use of the COVID flag is pending 
o Once a decision is made, HESC will notify schools 

• Schools who indicated the COVID flag in error should send a request to have the flag removed 
to priorityservices@hesc.ny.gov 

 
 

 

Debra Evans and Jeanne McCarthy present the 2020 Annual Conference Report and Survey (See 
Appendix). 

 
Debra and Jeanne thanked Howard Leslie for assisting with the technology needed to hold this year’s 
virtual conference. 

 
Survey results were generally positive. 

 
Scholarship was very successful with $2,423 in donation, including a donation from the Chinn family 
who indicated that they will be making an annual contribution to the George Chinn Scholarship. 

 
Vendors were generally accepting of the change from the traditional vendor area at a live conference to 
having their logos displayed on the NYSFAAA website prior to and during the conference. Vendor 
donations totaled $7,150. 

 
The virtual raffle and 50/50 were also successful raising $1,880 from 99 participants and $793 from 81 
participants, respectively. 

 
All dollars raised went to the Scholarship fund and nearly covered the cost of this year’s awards. 

 

 

Debra and Jeanne are working with the Long Island hotel to obtain a refund of the deposit for the June 
2021 Executive Council meeting and 2021 annual conference. They hope to have an answer in January 
2021. 

 
There was some discussion on the 2021 Conference format and using feedback from the 2020 
Conference survey to help with make this decision. 

 
 

 

Conference 2020 (Virtual) Jeanne McCarthy and Debra Evans 

Conference 2021 (Virtual) Jeanne McCarthy and Debra Evans 

Conference 2022 Stacey Hawkins 

mailto:priorityservices@hesc.ny.gov
mailto:priorityservices@hesc.ny.gov
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The Executive Council discussed concerns with holding this conference in person and think it best if we 
begin having discussions with the hotel on the options available to us. 

 
There is also a concern with schools still hold budgets for in person travel and conferences that must be 
considered when planning this event. 

 

 

 

Membership discounts 
 

A question was posed concerning the possibility of allowing for discounts on membership fees for 
individuals who are required to personally fund these fees. This topic will be discussed at a future meeting 

 
Webinar Charge 

 
Howard Leslie indicated that charging for individuals to attend webinars could impact our ability to get 
certain trainers who will only participate is the webinars are free of charge. This topic should be discussed 
in 2021. 

 
Stacey Hawkins indicated that emails on outreach opportunities are coming in late and making it difficult 
to send/find help. Adrienne will follow up with a message on this topic. 

 
Rochelle Filler indicated that Moira Samek, of FMCC is the new Region 4 Regional Chairperson. 

 

 

A review of the Operational Calendar was conducted. Adrienne indicated that consideration should be 
given to creating two calendars. A standard calendar and a calendar to be used in the event of a State of 
Emergency. 

 

 

The date for the next Executive Council meeting will be February 8. 
Financial Aid Alliance Day is tentatively scheduled for February 9 
The April Executive Council meeting will be held on April 28, 2021. 

 

MOTION: A Motion was made by Howard Leslie, seconded by Susan Godreau to adjourn the meeting 
at 11:51 a.m. 

 

The motion passed with all in favor, no opposition and no abstentions. 

Old Business None 

New Business Adrienne King 

Operational Calendar Adrienne King 

Next Meeting Adrienne King 

Adjournment Adrienne King 
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A ppendix: 
 

New York State Financial Aid Administrators Association (NYSFAAA) 
2020 Conference Report 

Submitted by Debbie Evans and Jeanne McCarthy 
December 2020 

 

The theme of the conference was Our Future Is Coming into Focus 
 

2020 has been an unprecedented year given the COVID19 pandemic. 
 

At the June 2020 Executive Council meeting it was decided to move the annual conference to a virtual 
format. Evans and McCarthy worked with the conference hotel to arrange dates for 2021 and to move 
the deposit of $16,450 forward. Evans and McCarthy met with Hilton hotel on 11/13/2020 to ask for 
deposits for June 2021 EC meeting ($2500) and October 2021 conference to be returned as we don’t 
think we will be able to hold in person meetings or an in person conference in 2021. Hotel contact will 
let us know outcome of request in January 2021. 

 
The 2020 conference took place in one day on October 28 via go to webinar. The conference was free to 
all paid members. The number of registrants was 478 with 424 in attendance resulting in an 89% 
conversion rate 

 
The agenda follows 
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Business Partners 
Chair – Chris Earnshaw 

 

As we transitioned the annual conference to a one-day virtual conference, opportunities for business 
partners became limited. As such, we asked business partners who were able to do so to submit a 
donation to the George Chin Memorial Scholarship Fund. This scholarship program provides critical 
assistance to high-performing students of need throughout New York State. In exchange for their 
donation, NYSFAAA posted the business partner’s company logo and link to the conference mini site 
increasing exposure for that business partner. A slide show of business partners’ logos also ran between 
sessions during the conference. Business partners were solicited several times over the preceding 
months leading up to the virtual conference. In all, requests were sent to 41 business partners and 19 
business partners were able to contribute, resulting in $7,150 in donations to the George Chin Memorial 
Scholarship Fund. 

 

Publicity 
Publicity Committee Final Report 

 

Chairs: Stephanie Stock and Tanya Patterson-Stanley 

Summary of Activities: 

T heme: “NYSFAAA: Our Future is Coming Into Focus” was selected as the conference theme. 
Teaser Gift: At the 2019 conference in Albany, a placard was placed at attendees’ tables for the banquet 
dinner informing them that in lieu of a give-away, the conference committee made a donation to the 
George Chin Scholarship Fund. Because there was no income against which to charge a donation from 
the Conference, no donation was made to the fund. 

 

C onference Mini-Site: The conference mini site was launched on February 19, 2020. It was updated 
with access to all the required links. Call for session proposals, hotel information (name, address, 
conference room rate) , registration (i.e., rates), travel logistics (airport, train, & car directions), exhibitor 
information and a general mention of the NYSFAAA app and what to bring to the conference went up on 
the mini-site. On June 30, 2020, it was officially announced that the conference was moving to a virtual 
event due to the Covid-19 pandemic. As such, the conference mini-site was updated to notify the 
membership and an email blast was sent to the NYSFAAA listserv stating that the conference would be 
free to all paid members and listed the general content of the 1 day virtual conference. 

 

L istserv: Emails were sent over the listserv to promote the conference emphasizing that it was a free 
event to paid members. Emails were sent once per month during the summer and early fall due to the 
high volume of other email traffic on the listserv (emails went out on 7/22/20, 8/27/20, and 9/24/20). 
Emails were then sent on a weekly basis in October leading up to the conference. These emails included 
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promotion the 50/50 raffle and the regional “basket” raffle to raise money for the scholarship fund. 
 

R esources: 
 

NYSFAAA Youtube, Facebook, and Twitter Contact: Lea Nuwer – n icholla@buffalostate.edu 
 

R ecommendations: 
• Engage social media 
• Create videos to promote key sessions and pre-conference workshops 
• As the conference is approaching, send at least one email per week. 
• Access should be given to the Publicity chair to allow him/her to be able to format the emails in 
MemberClicks such that it is possible to change font size, color, and general formatting (e.g. 
bullet points, anchor text for links, etc.) 

• Coordinate any email messaging that is going out to the general listserv with the various 
subcommittee chairs so that timing of messages makes sense and there isn’t a deluge of emails 
with competing messages. 

 
Fundraising for the NYSFAAA George Chin Scholarship Fund 

 
Chairs: Crystal Krudis and Janice Hilbrink 

 

A ctivities: 
 

Moving to the virtual platform for the conference presented challenges for the committee as the 
historic format of raffle baskets provided by the regions was unworkable. 

 
The committee proposed the following: 

1. The NYSFAAA website was enhanced to open a platform for individuals to make donations to 
the scholarship fund. It was suggested to the membership that, in the event that a member 
passed away, a donation could be made in their memory, which would be in recognition of 
NYSFAAA’s goal of providing support to students in New York State. This appears to have been 
accepted by the membership as there were many donations made, totaling $2,423. 

2. Since there was no “vendor” area where our Business Partners have traditionally paid to have a 
space where they could meet with members, a recommendation was made to solicit donations 
to the scholarship fund (which is allowable under the SLATE Act). The donation allowed the 
corporations to provide a logo with a link to the company websites which were displayed both 
before and during the conference. The website enhancement was expanded to allow for these 
donations with a recommended minimum donation of $300. Twenty-one corporations 
participated with donations totaling $7,150. 

3. For members to participate in the fundraising process as they would at an in-person conference, 
the committee proposed a virtual raffle and virtual 50/50. Each region was asked to provide 
either gift cards or virtual gift cards for the raffle. These prizes ranged from $50 to $250 and 
tickets were sold through the website with all purchases made by credit card with the funds 
going directly into the scholarship account. There were 99 participants in the raffles and the 
income totaled $1,880. The virtual 50/50 was handled in the same way. There were 81 
participants and the income totaled $1,585 with $792 going to the winner and $793 going to the 
scholarship fund. 
The total income for the 2020-2021 year going to the NYSFAAA GEORGE CHIN 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

mailto:nicholla@buffalostate.edu
mailto:nicholla@buffalostate.edu
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is $12,291. 
 

Survey Results and Recommendations for 2021 
 

Hold conference in October one day a week for 3 weeks 

Have breakout sessions 

No vending for business partners 

Continue fundraising for scholarship 
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